
 

 

29th March 2019 
Issue 323 

This week’s theme was:   

Mother’s Day 

 

Obey the teaching of your par-

ents—always keep it in mind and 

never forget it. Their teaching will 

guide you when you walk, protect 

you when you sleep, and talk to 

you when you are awake. 

 

Proverbs 6:20-22 

 
 

A Prayer for Mother’s Day 

Dear Father, 

We approach your throne on behalf of 
the mothers whom you have entrusted 
with the care of your most precious little 
ones. We thank you for creating each 
mum with a unique combination of gifts 
and talents. We pray you give each mum 
strength. Help each mother to rest in the 
knowledge that they are but stewards of 
your children and  that only your Spirit 
can produce change into the hearts of 
each boy and girl. May each mother find 
rest in you. May our hearts overflow with 
gratitude to you, who formed and knitted 
each of us in a mother’s womb.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Whole School Attendance – 94.44% 

   

Whole School Target – 95.6% 
 

18.03.19—22.03.19  
 

              Year 5   —  93.81% 

              Year 6   —  94.92% 

              Year 7   —  96.09% 

              Year 8  —   92.84% 

Dear Parents and Carers, 
 

The gentle and careful preparations for SATs have continued this week. As I have stated before, there is 
a difference between being ready and being stressed about tests. Given that we are a middle school, the 
pupils do not have an educational diet of just English and Maths, but one where the curriculum remains 
broad and balanced for almost all the year. 
 

Last Friday saw the conclusion of college matches (details inside). Our school looks to include all pupils 
in these events, although not everyone is great at every sport, we know. The organisation of such events is a task 
in itself, so my thanks to the PE staff and the others who gave them support. Such events require our Fruits of 
Faith to be very evident; friendliness  and honour in the way the game is played, along with tolerance when our 
team does not win. Occasionally, forgiveness is required if we accidently collide with someone else. Sportsmanship 
summed up. 

 

The fine weather has meant that within our PE lessons we have been able to 
make use of the field as pupils begin their work on athletics. Sports Day is not 
that far ahead, and even less so until the week when pupils place names on the 
events list for that day.  
 

Last week I wrote about the pastoral support that we supply here at Walkwood. Regrettably, 
this has been tested this week when matters from social media have surfaced in school and have 
affected school work and conversations. Collectively, over 30 hours have been given over to try-
ing to end disputes that have been happening in the evenings, including where pupils have  
shared their login details, including passwords, with each other. Please monitor your child’s use 
of common social networks and encourage them to use it wisely or, if needs be, lose it. We have 
shared some advice about Facebook from National Online Safety on page 8. 
 

My child, accept my words and treasure up my commandments within you, making your ear attentive to wis-
dom  and inclining your heart to understanding.          Proverbs 2: 1 
 
Rev. C. Leach 
Principal 



 

 

 

For the week ahead 

The Fruit of Faith 

is: Thankfulness 
You are my God, and I will give thanks to you. 

Psalm 118: 28 

The tutor group 

virtue: 
Humility 

Jesus noticed how some of the guests were choosing the best 

places, so he told this parable to all of them “When someone 

invites you to a wedding feast, do not sit down in the best 

place. It could happen that someone more important than you 

has been invited, and your host, who invited both of you, 

would have to come and say to you, ‘Let him have this place.’ 

The assembly 

theme: 
Charities 

  

Jesus was sitting in the temple near the offering box and 

watching people put in their gifts. He noticed that many rich 

people were giving a lot of money. Finally, a poor widow came 

up and put in two coins that were worth only a few pennies. 

Jesus told his disciples to gather around him. Then he said:  

“I tell you that this poor widow has put in more than all the 

others.” 

Mark 12:41-43 

 

We ask for your thoughts and prayers in the week ahead for: 

The weekend A lovely Mother’s Day for all Monday 
The USA and the decisions being 
made about the Mexican border 

Tuesday The British Royal Family Wednesday 
The NHS doctors, nurses and sup-
port staff 

Thursday Those we know that are unwell Friday 
The elderly who are lonely, and 
those supporting them. 

by  Ryan Moisy, Y8 



 

 

                                                                                                                                   

From January, the English Department has been running revision sessions for Year 6 pupils to support them with SATs in May.  

Pupils can decide which sessions they would benefit from attending (see the list below); we have given them each a copy of 

the schedule below, with information about which teacher is delivering the session and where.   

 

Every time a pupil attends a revision session, his/her English teacher will then award them with a merit on Epraise for each 

session attended.  If a pupil attend 15 sessions, they will be awarded a ‘Commitment to English SATs’ Achievement Badge on 

Epraise.   

Pupils should bring a packed lunch or meal deal to the relevant room at the start of the lunchtime. 

 

Date Topic 

Wednesday 3rd April Synonyms & antonyms 

Friday 5th April Reading: making a prediction 

Wednesday 10th April Adverbs of manner 

Wednesday 1st May Subjunctive form 

Friday 3rd May Active & passive voice 

Wednesday 8th May Contractions 

Friday 10th May Reading: retrieving relevant information 



 

 

Year 6 Maths Revision Sessions 

 

 

From January, the Maths Department have been running revision sessions for Year 6 pupils to support 

them in the run up to the SATs. Pupils can decide which sessions they would benefit from. Your child’s 

Maths teacher gave them a copy of the timetable below in January so they could select which sessions 

to attend. Pupil versions also show the teacher and the room the sessions will be held in.  

Pupils will be awarded with an EPraise point for each session they attend.  

If they attend 15 sessions, they will be awarded with the ‘Commitment to Maths SATs’ Epraise Achieve-

ment Badge.  

They should bring a packed lunch or meal deal to the relevant room at the start of lunchtime. 

 

 

 

Date Topic 

Tuesday 2nd April + and – fractions 

Thursday 4th April X and / fractions 

Tuesday 9th April Written X, including decimals 

Thursday 11th April Written division, including decimals 

Tuesday 30th April Written + and -, including decimals 

Thursday 2nd May Using the inverse 

Tuesday 7th May Word problems involving all operations 

Thursday 9th May Time problems and timetables 

La crème de la crème 

In order to promote and celebrate ‘La Francophonie’, 35 KS3 pupils, who are particularly able in 

French, gathered to take a quiz on all things Francophonie. The questions were entirely in French 

and pupils were encouraged to use their superhero team worker and self-manager skills as they 

trawled the internet for the correct response. Their Fruits of Faith also 

came into play as they demonstrated inquisitiveness, tolerance and 

friendliness. The French department were delighted with the engage-

ment, focus and buzz demonstrated throughout this nationwide event. 

Pupils developed their knowledge of cultures, historical events, tradi-

tions whilst widening their vocabulary and research skills. It was the 

Year 7 girls team who became the Walkwood champions. A big bravo to 

Kaleigh, Lexi, Georgia, Queenie, Evie, Isla and Shannon.  

 

Mrs. Hughes 

Co-ordinator for More Able Pupils 



 

 

 



 

 

 

On 14th March the Year 7 Girls Hockey Team went to Redditch Hockey Club to play in the district tour-

nament. In the first match the girls lost 1-0 to Birchensale but that did not dampen their spirits. They 

went on to have a huge 4-1 win against St. Bede’s. They then had one more match remaining and 

played confidently and ended up with a 1-0 win against Woodfield. This put the girls in 2nd place out 

of 4 teams. They put in a huge effort and aim to be 1st next time - well done girls! 

 

By Georgia Avery-Sherwood 

ARMA  

 

College Matches 
 

Fantastic week of college matches. Pupils showed great team worker skills throughout 
the games and a big thank you to our leaders who helped to referee during these 
lessons.  
 
Total from Rugby and Hockey scores: 
 
4th  Abberley - 150 
3rd Bredon - 160 
1st  Cleeve- 210 
2nd Malvern -180 
 
Total from both college matches: 
 
2nd  Abberley – 370 
2nd   Bredon - 370 
1st Cleeve- 430 
3rd  Malvern -350 

 



 

 

Isle of Wight Trip 

Thank you to all who have been keeping up with the payment schedule for this trip.  

Just to remind you that the final payment of £115 is due by 29th March.  

This will bring the total amount paid for the trip to £315. 

 We ask that all payments be made using Parentpay.  

Please note that once money has been paid to the travel company they 

will not refund us therefore it cannot be refunded to parents/carers. 

Please can you inform us by email, letter or phone if your child no longer 

wishes to take up their place on the trip. 

 

Y6 Yorkshire Trip 

Thank you to all who have been keeping up with the payment schedule for this trip.  

Just to remind you that the final payment of £100 is due by 31st March.  This will bring the total amount 

paid for the trip to £300. 

Smaller more frequent payments can be made as long as the totals above 

are paid by the dates stated. We ask that all payments be made using 

Parentpay.  

Please note that once money has been paid to the travel company they 

will not refund us therefore it cannot be refunded to parents/carers. 

Please can you inform us by email, letter or phone if your child no longer 

wishes to take up their place on the trip. 

 

Y8 London Trip 

Thank you to all who have been keeping up with the payment schedule for this trip.  

Just to remind you that the following payments should now have been 

made: 

£50 deposit by 30th November. 

£60 by 30th January. 

£60 paid 28th February 

The next payment of £60 is required by 31st March with the final pay-

ment of £70 due by 30th April. 

Smaller more frequent payments can be made as long as the totals above are paid by the dates stated. 

We ask that all payments be made using Parentpay.  

Please note that once money has been paid to the travel company they will not refund us therefore it can-

not be refunded to parents/carers. Please can you inform us by email, letter or phone if your child no long-

er wishes to take up their place on the trip. 



 

 



 

 

Rehearsals next week after school: 

Wednesday 3rd April – Act 1. 

Thursday 4th April – Act 2. 

 

The children have been instructed where to look to find out which rehearsal they will be needed for. 

Some children will be needed for rehearsal on each day. 

 



 

 

  Before School 

8:00am – 8:45am 

Lunchtime 

12.35 – 1.20pm 

After School 

3:30pm – 4:45pm 

Monday Homework Club 
Library  

8.00 am - 8.45am 

  

Orchestra  
Music Room 
8.45 - 9.30am 

CGR  

KS3 Art Club  
 starting 18th September 

ECO 
 

  

Homework Club 
DT Hub 3.30 – 4.30pm 

 

Indoor Sports Club (range of different activities 
each week including hockey, boccia, kurling, 

dodgeball etc)  
All years welcome. 

3.30 - 4.45pm 
PMC  

 
Year 7/8 netball club - tour teams only  to  start 

with  

Tuesday Homework Club 
Library 

8.00 am - 8.45am 

Signing Club 
(All year groups) 

Textiles Room 
JHA 

Homework Club 
 DT Hub 3.30 – 4.30pm 

 

Cheerleading Squad Training 
3.30 - 4.45pm 

 LMO/KRE (9th Jan) 
  

KS2 Science Club 
Lab 2 

3.30 - 4.45pm 
JHD  

Wednesday Homework Club 
Library 

8.00 am - 8.45am 

All years Silent Reading Club 
Room 19 

 LBA 

Homework Club 
DT Hub  3.30 – 4.30pm 

  

Cooking Club 
3.30 – 4.45pm 

DSL 
 (when you are cooking will be confirmed) 

  

Gymnastics Club 
(starts 16th January) 

3.30 - 4.45pm 
RMA/CHU/KRE 

  

First Aid Club 
Room 2 

3.30 - 4.45pm 
KMI  

Thursday 

  

  

  

Homework Club 
Library 

8.00 am - 8.45am 

Choir (all year groups) 
Music Room 

12.50 - 1.20pm 
 CGR 

  

Eco Schools Club Week 1  
Room 21 (Lab 3) 

MBI 
First meeting Thursday 

20th September 2018 

Homework Club 
DT Hub 3.30 – 4.30pm 

 
 KS3/KS2 Dance 
3.30 - 4.45pm 

LMO/KRE (starts 16th January) 
  

KS3 Girls Rugby Club 
3.30 - 4.45pm 

RMA 
 

5/6 Girls Netball Club 3.30-4.45pm 
KRE 

 
KS3 Boys Rugby Club 

3.30 - 4.45pm 
PJE 

Friday 

  

  

Homework Club 
Library 

8.00 am - 8.45am 
  

  Homework Club 
DT Hub  3.30 – 4.30pm 

 

 



 

 

  
  
  

                    This week’s Word of the Week: 

 

 

 mundane 

  
 

      
  

What word class is this word? Could it belong to more than one word class? 
How many syllables does it have? 
Write the dictionary definition(s) of this word, using your own words. 
Are there any synonyms for the word? 
Are there any antonyms for the word? 
Write four sentences, each containing the word. 
  

    Challenge: vary the type of sentence each time: write one as a statement; one as a question; one 
as a command and one as an exclamation sentence. 
For example, if the Word of the Week were joyous: 
 
Statement: Xavier is feeling joyous this morning. 
Question: Does that music sound joyous to you? 
Command: Make yourself look a little more joyous. 
Exclamation: What a joyous evening! 
  
Show your tutor your notes on Word of the Week and receive a merit for answering the questions 
above! 
  

 

for 28th February 2019 — 28th March 2019 
 

Congratulations to: 
 

Top Girl   
 

Darcey Hocking (Year 6 CLBK) - who has read an incredible 535,515 words       
 

Top Boy 
 

Caiden McEntee (Year 6 CMBI) - who has read a fantastic 550,973 words                               

 

Well done - 3 merits will be awarded to you both. 
 

Keep reading Walkwood, next week it could be YOU …….    



 

 

DATE ACTIVITY LOCATION OPEN TO COST LEADER 

  
May           

Fri 17—Mon 
20 

Outward Bound Yorkshire Y6 £ 300 Rev Leach 

June           

Thurs 20—
Sat 22 

Arts and Theatres London Y8 £ 300 Rev Leach 

Fri 21—Mon 
24 

Outward Bound 

  

Isle of Wight Y7 & 8 £ 315 Mr West 

Fri 21— 

Mon 24 

Outward Bound Brecon Beacons Y5 £ 170 Mr Macdonald / 
Mrs Cull 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

  Date Event 

2  

0  

1  

9 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

2 

0 

2 

Tuesday 9th and 

Wednesday 10th April 

Arts Evening Performances 7.00 pm 

Friday 12 April End of Term 

Monday 29 April First day of the Summer Term 

Wednesday 8 May Y5 Brecon Beacons Information Evening 6.30 pm 

Monday 27 to Friday 31 May Half Term 

Thursday 6 June Y5, Y7 Parents’ Evening 4.00-7.00 pm 

Wednesday 12 June Y5, Y7 Parents’ Evening 4.00-7.00 pm 

Friday 19 July 

 

End of Term 

Monday 2 & 3 September  Staff Development Days  

Wednesday 4 September  First day of the Autumn Term  

Friday 25 October  Staff Development Day  

Monday 28 October to Friday 1 No-

vember  

Half Term  

Friday 20 December  End of Term 

Monday 6 January Staff Development Day 

Tuesday 7 January First day of the Spring Term 

Monday 17 to Friday 21 February Half Term 

Friday 3 April End of Term 

Monday 20 April First day of the Summer Term 

Monday 25 to Friday 29 May Half Term 

Friday 17 July End of Term 


